







April 2011
Dear 

Briefing for Members: Early Years’ Review – Closure of Playgroups

UNISON and the other trade unions met with representatives from Aberdeenshire Council’s Education Learning and Leisure Service and HR on 30th March 2011. 

Playgroups affected this year

At this meeting it was confirmed that 9 playgroups will be recommended for closure as of August 2011. These are:-
	Cluny/Millbank Playgroup

Ellon Community Centre Playgroup

Broch Centre Playgroup

Linden Centre Playgroup

Garioch Playgroup
	Peterhead CEC Playgroup

Portlethen CEC Playgroup

Stonehaven CEC Playgroup

Westhill Academy Playgroup




Letters will be sent out to staff week commencing 18 April, outlining this position, and this will start a 21 days consultation period.  Your line manager will be available to meet with you after you get this letter.  Please also feel free to contact myself at UNISON if you have any queries.

UNISON is urging members to respond to this consultation with any concerns you have about the recommendations for closure either directly or via UNISON.  If you reply directly to the council, please copy us in so that we can also include your views in UNISON’s response.

Council response to members’ concerns 

The council appears to have taken on board many of the concerns already expressed by UNISON members and included in UNISON’s briefing to councillors.  They have undertaken both an Equality Impact Assessment and a Child Impact Assessment and will be making both of them available to the trade unions in the next few days.

They have also assured the trade unions that they have taken on board our concerns about accessibility to playgroups and that the intention is to keep children within their communities. They have assured us that Aberdeenshire Council is trying to prioritise the needs of children in line with GIRFEC and will be doing its best to ensure that 3-5 provision offered to parents will be accessible.

The council has agreed to confirm this position in writing, but if you see anything which contradicts this, please let us know.

They have also taken steps to address concerns from UNISON and parents about 3 year olds being placed straight into nursery school and are providing training and networking opportunities for early years’ staff.  They are hoping that some playgroup staff will be redeployed into nursery classes which will also support quality pre-school provision across the 3-5 age range.

Redeployment and redundancy

It is likely that members working in the playgroups recommended for closure in 2011 will face redundancy.  Most will be entitled to be considered for redeployment and the council has not been filling vacancies on a permanent basis where posts may be suitable for redeployment.  The council has also said that it will apply the redeployment policy flexibly, to enable staff at a lower grade to be considered for posts more than one grade higher if they are suitable qualified, once staff at the appropriate grade have been catered for. 

In addition, the council has indicated that it may offer staff the chance of voluntary severance. 

The council has advised that there is a number of staff who have been put on “no fixed hours” contracts in error.  Where these staff have worked regular hours over the years, the council is taking steps to ensure that there is no detriment to them.  If you are one of these staff members please get in touch with UNISON.

UNISON is here to support all our members facing redundancy at this time, and we would advise you to contact us as soon as possible if you are likely to be one of them.  There is a reply sheet attached to this briefing and we would be grateful if you could complete it and return it as soon as possible.  We can then arrange to provide you with a branch contact who will give you information and support.

Playgroups affected in 2012
Of the 8 CLD Playgroups remaining, 5 have been identified as being required to meet the need for 3-5 provision in their areas into the future and the plan is that these playgroups will be realigned into education.  These playgroups also sit close to, or within primary schools, therefore it is anticipated that integration will be easier. These are:-
	Balmedie Playgroup

Portsoy Playgroup

Hopscotch Playgroup, Macduff
	Insch Butterflies Playgroup 

Oldmeldrum Playgroup




Three other playgroups are earmarked for closure in August 2012. These are:-
Westhill Pre-school Playgroup

Banchory Ac Community School Playgroup

Potterton Playgroup

The council has advised that all 8 of these playgroups will continue to operate as they do currently between August 2011 and August 2012. 

However interim management and funding of all 8 of these playgroups will transfer to EL&L as of August 2011. As yet there is no information about how this will be managed or organised for individual playgroups. UNISON has emphasised that this is creating a great deal of anxiety for members and the council have agreed to bring forward proposals as soon as possible.

The council has said that they will be looking at a full integration of the 5 playgroups (above) within the education service for 3-5s over the course of 2011/12. They do not yet know what that integration will look like or what implications it will have for staff, although they have not ruled out redundancies amongst this group of staff. They have pledged to keep staff and the trade unions fully informed. 

The council will formally consult on the proposals for playgroups already earmarked for closure in 2012. This is likely to begin in Feb 2012. They have assured us that local issues and the need for accessibility of places will be kept in mind throughout this process.

We appreciate that this has been and continues to be a worrying time for members so please remember we are here to support you and to give advice.  If you have any comments or queries, please contact Kate Ramsden, Branch Chair on Kate.ramsden@aberdeenshire.gov.uk or telephone 01224 620624 and leave a message.

Yours sincerely

Kate Ramsden 






Branch Chair 
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UNISON Playgroup members – Reply Sheet 
I am facing redundancy when my playgroup closes in August 2011 and would like UNISON support.

Name:

Address:

Playgroup:

I may be facing redundancy in August 2012 and will need UNISON support then.

Name:

Address:

Playgroup:

Signed: ……………………………………………………

Date: …………………………….

Please return to the UNISON Resource Centre, 7 Alford Place, Aberdeen AB10 1YD as soon as possible
